At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 21st day of March, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

Absent:
       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Lee Slaughter who resides in Middlehope. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On #9. PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Estimate for MNP                        Institutional Supply Company, FCB Properties 
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
RESOLUTION: SEQRA Designation for Baxter Property Building 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Baxter property is located 


along Route 32 near the intersection of Fostertown Road. The Town acquired

this property approximately five years ago for the purpose of watershed protection  for the Chadwick Lake Reservoir. The property contains a barn and a small former fuel company office building. The office building has deteriorated since the Town purchased the property. Robert Petrillo, the Commissioner of Parks, Recreation Conservation has recommended that the building should be demolished. The parcel is within the Reservoir Critical Environmental Area. The Environmental Assessment Form has been prepared by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, for the demolition of the office building. The Resolution before the Town Board determines that they are the Lead Agency and this proposed demolition will not have a significant effort on the environment.    

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Lead Agency Status and Determination: Proposed Demolition of Former Office Building on Real Property of the Consolidated Water District; 617 Route 32, Wallkill Town of Newburgh, New York 12589 (A type 1 action). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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6. WATER DISTRIBUTION: Water Meter Upgrade

James Osborne, the Town Engineer, has spoken to the Badger Company and they are going to extend the promotional price for the starter kits to upgrade the water meters. He said the Town has an investment of over $300,000.00 in the Badger Meters and it is advisable to maintain the standardization the Town has on Badger Meters. The Town currently has over 5.000 accounts using Badger meters. He said the automatic reading system the Town has is an intergraded system tied together by a proprietary software package that is supplied by the manufacture. The software takes a reading from the meter and downloads the information into the water meter software and coordinates the data with the billing software. Mr. Osborne is currently researching single vendors for the options for the automatic meter reading system.   
7. HIGHWAY

            A.     Purchase of Vehicles

Supervisor Booth said Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, has submitted a request to order two new crew cabs. Mr. Booth said these vehicles will take the place of two of the single vehicles the Town currently ownes. 

Councilman Woolsey said this vehicle can transport up to five people. They will do snow removal in the winter and haul material during black top season, which saves the taxpayers from buying another truck. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the trucks have an automatic or standard transmission.

Councilman Woolsey said both trucks have a standard transmission.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 15, 2011 to 2011 F450 176 “WB60” CA 4X4 Crew Cab F-450 176WB-XL-DRW trucks of State bid for the amount of $51,900.29 each for a total of $103,800.58. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the funds to purchase these vehicles are in the 2011 budget. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

            B.     Snow Removal Expenditures

Supervisor Booth said on February 16, 2011 the Town Board approved the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Appropriation from Capital Reserve Fund for Snow and Ice Removal and Road Repair in the amount of $100,000.00. Supervisor Booth is asking for Board approval to pay five vouchers totaling $109,704.29 for salt, sand and calcium.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth for the expenditure of $100,000.00 from the Reserve Fund to cover the expenses of the following vouchers:

VENDER                                    AMOUNT                       MATERIALS
Cargill, Inc.

Pittsburgh, PA                             $24,474.50                     Ton Bulk Ice Control
Cargill, Inc.

Pittsburgh, PA                               20,918.85                     Ton Bulk Ice Control
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Cargill, Inc.

Pittsburgh, PA                               19,887.41
Ton Bulk Ice Control

Cargill, Inc.

Pittsburgh, PA                               17,352.99
Ton Bulk Ice Control

Cargill, Inc.                                  
Pittsburgh, PA                               27,070.54                       Ton Bulk Ice Control

TOTAL                                     $109,704.29

The fund will come from the Highway Fund Budget Line for Salt, Sand Calcium account number 5142-0413. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.         ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said the T-94 Account is a donation account that helps to pay for the care of animals and upkeep of the Animal Shelter, at no expense to the Town’s taxpayers.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 15, 2011 submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney for authorization to pay veterinarian services submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital. The invoices total $320.50 and the funds will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9. 
(Add On) PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Estimate for MNP Institutional                                          


                                                      Supply Company, FCB Properties

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 18, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to set the Landscape Bond Estimate for MNP Institutional Supply Company, FCB Properties Town Project Number 2007-18, at $26,040.00 with a Landscape Inspection Fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked to have Ms. Arent put the location of a project along with the project number on her memos. Ms. Greene asked where this property was located.


Mr. Osborne said this is the former Mom’s Restaurant that is located on Route 32 in the Town of Newburgh. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent;

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Councilman Woolsey said the Memorial Day Parade will be held on May 29th this year. Line up will start at 9:00 a.m. and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. in front of the Legion Hall. Any group which is non political is invited to participate in the parade. Mr. Woolsey asked for all request be put into writing. 
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Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh received a donation in the amount of $106,341.25 from the Estate of Jane Chertock for care of the animals and the upkeep of the Town of Newburgh’s Animal Shelter. Donations were also received by the Town of Blooming Grove Animal Shelter and Safe Homes. Supervisor Booth said the Town would like to thank Ms. Chertock for her very generous donation. (See attached thank you note)  
11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Richard Schwarzbeck, Meadow Hill, read a letter he wrote to the Town Board and Supervisor Booth opposing “The Affordable Housing Units” to be built adjacent to the Meadow Hill School. (See attached letter)

Supervisor Booth said the only project approved for that site is a senior citizen complex. There is an application for changes to the project, which does not have approval from the Town Board nor the Planning Board. The Planning Board has received comments back from the projects traffic consultant which will be reviewed by the Planning Board Traffic Consultant. 
Councilman Piaquadio said the property in question is zoned for Affordable Housing Units and the Town has not made any zoning changes in that area to accommodate the project. 

Anthony Columbo, Meadow Hill, said this property was originally sold for the purpose of Senior Housing. Mr. Columbo said there is a problem with drainage and erosion on Meadow Hill Road. He said if 161 units are built it will only increase the drainage problem. He also has concerns with the amount of traffic on Meadow Hill Road and the problems that will be caused by adding additional traffic.

Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, asked what the criteria are for Audit Meeting and Town Board Meeting agendas. She also asked about the former Mom’s Restaurant site and the plan for the property. 
Supervisor Booth said the Audit Meeting Agendas usually include presentations for outside consultants or agencies with new projects or new ideas. Time sensitive items that need a final decision are also included on the Audit Meeting agendas. Mr. Booth said in regard to the Mom’s Restaurant site the State changed the entrance and exit ramp for Route 84 in 2002, which made the egress and regress to the Bonura property, Mom’s Restaurant, inaccessible. The Federal Government said that only Town Road access would be permitted at that intersection.
Councilman Woolsey said Mr. Bonura will construct and dedicate the road needed to exit and enter the property at his expense.        

Ms. Gaydos said a motion was made and approved at the June 16, 2010 Audit Workshop Meeting that would allow the applicant of Golden Vista to go back to the Planning Board with an amended site plan application. 
Councilman Piaquadio said the property is zoned for the amended application. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said he was at a conference where Robert Freeman was the speaker. He said under New York State Law all matters that are put on the agenda of an Audit Meeting can be put on a Town Board Agenda, and vice versa. 
Ralph Giddens, Meadow Hill, asked if a new Environmental Impact Study has been submitted for the amended site plan. 
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Supervisor Booth said to his knowledge one has not been done.
Theresa Kavanagh, Meadow Hill, said she attended the Planning Board Meeting for the Golden Vista project. The citizens, especially those who live in the Meadow Hill area, all had concerns regarding the traffic, and the safety of the children who attend Meadow Hill School. She asked the Town Board to think about the burdens this project will put on the Police Department, Fire Department and the Ambulance Corp. Ms. Kavanagh asked how this project will benefit the Town. 
Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said the approval for the Golden Vista Senior Project was given in 1996, so far no construction has been done, and asked if it is still an approved project.  

Supervisor Booth said the project was not approved until after 2005 and the Senior Project kept its preliminary status until recently when it was given the final approval.
Mr. Corbin then asked about the Exeter Project. 

Mr. Taylor said he was told by Mr. Donnelly, the Planning Board Attorney, the project was going before the courts, but he has not been given an update as to what occurred. 

Mr. Corbin asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if the new computer ordered for his office will have the capability to download the audio version of Audit and Town Board Meetings. 

Mr. Zarutskie said it would not.  

Mr. Corbin then proceeded to give Town Clerk Zarutskie a CD/DVD Writer, CD/DVD sleeves and DVD’s. He said he has an open FOIL for the audio version of the July, 14, 2010 Audit Meeting. He also asked about the Town using a bulk email provider. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Corbin if the minutes he referred to as not being posted are posted at this time. 
Mr. Corbin said they were. He then asked about the comment that the Planning Board made referring to the amended Golden Vista project as a done deal.

Supervisor Booth said currently there are no approvals and the project is under review. Only the prior status has been approved. 

Margaret Gaydos, said at a June 2010 Audit Meeting, a procedure was to be drawn up for affordable housing. It was suggested that a committee and a commission was to be formed to address affordable housing in the Town of Newburgh. Ms. Gaydos asked if that has been done. 

Mr. Taylor said a draft was circulated for the changes in the provisions of the Town Code for affordable housing which was recommended in the Comprehensive Plan. 
Ms. Gaydos asked for a copy of the draft.   

Supervisor Booth said currently there is not a need for a committee because there are no approved affordable housing projects in the Town. 
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Ralph Giddens showed the Board an affordable housing fax sheet. He asked if that sheet was the same as what the Town Board is using.

Mr. Taylor said the draft is a Local Law that would implement the policy for the Town’s consideration. He said the Code revision that the Board is going to consider is in conformance with the recommendations of the Comprehensive Plan. Affordable housing units would be spread throughout the Town through a mandatory requirement that all projects over a certain size have a small number of units subjected to standard income. There will also be a standard of priorities as to who is eligible for the units.  
Mrs. Kavanagh said there is a discrepancy between tonight’s meeting and the Planning Board meeting as to the statue of the proposed amended proposal. This Board is saying the complete opposite of what the Planning Board was saying. 
Supervisor Booth said the Planning Board Public Hearing was for a proposal for a project not an approval.  

Thomas McBride, Meadow Hill, questioned if the speed bumps on Meadow Hill Road were illegal. He said the Town classifies them as cross walks. Mr. McBride asked if there is a time limit on the Environmental Impact Study for Golden Vista. 
Supervisor Booth said they are classified as speed humps and they are not illegal.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said they are considered traffic calming measures. They are designed to reduce the traffic speed of the public by five miles per hour.   

Supervisor Booth said he does not know the time limit of an Environmental Impact Study, but he will find out the answer to that question. 

Mr. McBride asked if a road is being installed where the two monuments are on Meadow Hill Road. 
Mr. Osborne said if the property is located next to Sycamore Drive, then a drainage pipe was installed. 

John Zacharias, partner of the Lexis Diner, said he has been having a great deal of difficulty having the four street lights repaired at the intersection of Route 9W and Route 32. He asked for the Town Board’s help in this matter. The other issue he brought up is the Board was that the east bound ramp for Route 84 has a lot of rubbish. 

Supervisor Booth said he will contact the New York State Bridge Authority to have that area cleaned up. He said as far as the lighting, Cindy Martinez his assistant, has been in contact with the DOT and Central Hudson to arrange everyone to go to the site to see if a solution can be reached. 
Spiro Varnavides, partner of the Lexis Diner, said there is a homeless person that stands at the ramp of Route 84 asking for money. He asked if anything can be done to arrange for his care. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has brought this person to Cornwall Hospital for evaluation, he was released and he returned to that site.     
Ms. Gaydos asked why the CD/DVD writer was not ordered for Town Clerk Zarutskie’s computer. 
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Councilman Piaquadio said the audio minutes are not on the Town Clerk’s computer, they are on the Deputy Town Clerks computer, which is not being replaced. 
(Name Unintelligible) has concerns that if the Golden Vista units are not sold they will become rentals. He also has concerns with the water and sewer this project will need.  
Supervisor Booth said legally there are no restrictions on someone renting their condominium or house.  
Mr. Corbin asked the status of the Golden Vista project. Mr. Corbin said he does not trust the Town Board or due process in the Town of Newburgh. He also asked the Planning Board to record their minutes and to use the microphone system.   

Supervisor Booth said there is an approved senior project and the developer has submitted an amended site plan application for the project. Mr. Booth said the Planning Board minutes are done by a stenographer. 
Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, said he supports the people from Meadow Hill for opposing the new Golden Vista project. He said he trusts the Town Board and said the Town Board will not do anything to hurt the residents of the Town. Mr. Calvano said if there is something that can be legally done that Supervisor Booth will get it done.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming.  
12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 


Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:36 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
